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We are all children of God
We want a chance to do our best
We include everyone in our school community

At Bourne Abbey C of E Primary Academy we have a vision of a community in 
which each person is offered the opportunity to fulfil our/their full potential, 
understand ourselves/ themselves and be valued as individuals as we are ALL 
made in God’s image and are ALL children of God.

The Collective Worship Council 
summarised our vision into three key 
points:

This new look newsletter 
has been created by the 
Collective Worship Council 
using Comic Life

Our  KS2 Collective Worship Council 
members:
Year 3- William Edwards, Holly Davis 
and Darcie Woods 
Year 4- Benjamin Beeson, Alex Baker 
and Ellie Smith
Year 5- Samuel Rogers, Annabelle Bull 
and Georgina Ginster 
Year 6- Eleanor Eales and Honor Moore



Being an Agent of Change is a key part of the Christian nature of Bourne Abbey 
School. It sounds like the job of a super hero doesn’t it? It is an incredibly important 
role, but anyone, absolutely anyone can be an Agent of Change. We all have the 
power to do something, to change one thing that can have a positive effect on the 
people or world around us. It could be as simple as putting rubbish in the bin, 
smiling at someone who needs a friend or offering to help with a job. It could be as 
big as reducing your carbon footprint, raising money for a good cause or 
campaigning for change. We all have the power to do something good. We celebrate 
all Agents of Change and would love to hear about anything you may be doing at 
home or in your community like these heroes in our school…

Christina has begun a series of 
‘Random Acts of Kindness’ and is 
shown giving Alex an eco friendly 
reusable water bottle she had 

bought for him.

Collective Worships are our daily opportunities 
to reflect, connect spiritually and to come 
together virtually to share the Christian ethos. 
We have been working together, pupils, staff 
and members of our community, to create 
recorded Collective Worships to share within 
individual classrooms. The Collective Worship 
Council members took part in our celebration 
of Harvest, sharing readings and poetry as we 
would have done in church. Scan the QR codes 
to take a look at some of our Collective 
Worships.

This term we have been thinking about 
our Christian Values of Creation/ 
Creativity and Friendship.
During the Collective Worship Council 
meeting the representatives discussed 
what friendship means to them. Here 
are some of our thoughts:
William in Y3 - “Helping someone with a 
problem is what a good friend is to me”. 
Ella in Y6- “Friendship is all about being 
kind. It is being that someone who is 
there through every step of our 
journeys”.

An enormous thank you for all those who 
donated to the Food Bank in Bourne as an 
alternative to our Harvest collection. Your 

kindness and generosity will benefit so many in 
our local area. You are Agents of Change!


